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Sun Safety Policy   
Bickley Park School believes in promoting sun safety, to ensure that the children and staff are 

protected from skin damage caused by the harmful ultra violet rays in sunlight.    

Protection: working to provide an environment that enables pupils and staff to stay safe in the sun. 

The school will continually evaluate its policy practice to ensure best practice.   

As part of our health and safety policy, BPS will:   

• Talk to the children about how to protect their skin from damage by the sun.   

• Protect staff and pupils from excessive sun exposure.   

• Raise awareness of the dangers of excessive sun exposure.   

• Seek shade whenever possible, particularly in the middle of the day, and use shady areas 

during breaks, lunchtimes, sports and trips.   

• Encourage staff and parents to act as good role models by practising sun safety.   

On hot days, teachers will create through drafts by opening as many windows as possible and, if 

necessary, relocate to cooler teaching spaces. Children and staff are encouraged to drink regularly 

during the day but, during, hot sunny weather, particular care will be taken to remind them of the 

need to drink plenty of water.   

Pupils are required to wear school uniform sun hats (named) when outside on sunny days. They 

should be kept at school between April and the end of September. They should be worn at all times 

in Pre-Prep and when pupils are outside for longer than 20 minutes in Prep.    

Special caution will be taken by staff undertaking lessons outdoors on a hot day to ensure hydration 

and the use of shade are optimised.   

Parents are encouraged to apply sun cream to their children before coming to school. Factor 30+ sun 

screen is recommended. Sun cream will be available should children need to reapply it. Parents 

should advise the school if their child is allergic to any form of sun cream.   

On hot days, The Head of Pre-Prep and the Head of Prep will issue an email by noon to staff to 

advise if there is to be ‘Summer Smart Order’ (this replaces Shirt Sleeve Order). This will allow the 

children to take off their blazers for the rest of the day and put them in their lockers. In the event a 

prolonged period of hot weather is forecast, parents and staff will be informed that children may 

come to school without blazers and ties.    

The school will regularly remind children, staff and parents about sun safety through newsletters, 

posters, parent meetings and activities for pupils.   

This policy also applies to the Early Years Department.   

 


